FOR THE YEAR 2008 BOARD OF SUPERVISOR'S MINUTE BOOK CHEROKEE COUNTY, IOWA APRIL 29, 2008

The Cherokee County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Tuesday, April 29, 2008 with Terry Graybill, Dean Schmidt, Jeff Simonsen, Ron Wetherell, and Mark Leeds. Mike Leckband of the *Chronicle Times* was also in attendance.

MSP Wetherell, Graybill to approve the amended agenda and minutes of the previous meeting. Aimee Barritt, Emergency Management Services Director cancelled her appointment at 9:05 a.m. because she has not received the information for the cost of the warning sirens.

Leann Hammer, Nurse Manager Home Choice, Hospice and Public Health and Connie Mohn, Cherokee Regional Medical Center, presented the fiscal year 2009 Local Public Health Services contract between the State of Iowa and Cherokee County. The contract is the same as last year with no changes in funding and will be administered by the Public Health Board. MSP Schmidt, Graybill to approve the application of FY09 Local Public Health Services contract submitted by CRMC to the State Department of Health.

Public Health Services at the location on South 2^{nd} Street are working very well. There is a 25% increase in immunizations compared to a year ago and an effort is made to make sure clients are current when appointments are not kept.

MSP Wetherell, Graybill to approve the alternative plan for FY09 LBOH be submitted to redistribute funds between home health and public health if it is needed.

MSP Wetherell, Leeds to approve the underground construction permits for High Tech Electric LLC "For Qwest" for Section 5 in Cherokee Township and Section 3 of Afton Township.

Discussion with the County Engineer about the condition of County roads, many are very soft since the frost has gone out of the ground. Gravel is hauled to areas as the need is identified and work on the roads will continue as they dry out.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

	Attest:	
Jeff Simonsen, Chairman	Bo	onnie Ebel, County Auditor